October 5, 2011

School Motto

T. E. A. M. 
Together Everyone Achieves More

Dear Parents,

Our first month of school is completed.  It has been a very busy time but I am pleased to see how well the children are settling in and I would like to thank you for all your help and support.  If you want to discuss your child’s progress with the classroom teacher, please phone and make an appointment with them and they will be more than happy to meet with you.

Please remember that it is starting to get cooler outside so please make sure that your child has a coat, hat, mitts, etc. as we will be going out unless it is -20 or colder.

There is a Professional Development Day on October 21st so there will be no school for students that day.  School is also closed on October 10th for Thanksgiving.

PAC

Our next PAC meeting is October 7th at 9am in the library.  Also, today our first fund raising event is going home and need to be returned by October 26th. 

Parent Volunteers

Once again we invite parents to take part in what happens at Alwin Holland. We are looking for parents to help with the home reading program, daily reading with children and just ‘extra eyes’. If you are interested in helping out in any capacity please give the school a call.  You are more than welcome!  

A reminder for the safety of students, School Board Policy requires all volunteers to complete a Criminal Record check before working with students. This needs to be completed if you are helping in the classroom or going on a field trip. It takes about 3 weeks to complete. This form can be picked up at the Office from our secretary, Ms. Barrette.

Fruit and Vegetable Program

We are lucky to have this program in our school again this year.  It was a great hit with students and staff last year.  The program provides 1 serving of fruits and vegetables to each student every second week.  The snacks are usually delivered to classrooms on Tuesday and Thursday afternoons.  The program does not replace regular recess snacks or lunch.  
Healthy Schools Network

Alwin Holland is part of the Healthy Schools Network.  Our emphasis has been on encouraging students to bring something healthy to eat for morning snack.  A healthy snack, according to the Canada Food Guide, would come from one of the 4 main food groups – fruits and vegetables, grains (especially whole grains), meats and alternatives, and dairy and alternatives.  We have placed the most emphasis on fruits and vegetables as we are all supposed to be consuming more of these compared to the other food groups.  Healthy eating promotes good health and successful learning!  We appreciate your support in encouraging healthy eating habits among our students. 

School Canteen

Our canteen, operated by Mrs. Burchell, offers many healthy lunch choices.   For information on menu items and prices, please see our website at www.holland.prn.bc.ca.  

School Meals Program

The school meals program also started and forms for the meal program have been sent home with each student and can be picked up at the office.  

Griffin Sports News

Mrs. Snow, Mrs. MacDonald and Ms. Hong volunteered to coach the school’s soccer teams. The teams did very well and once again thanks to the teachers for volunteering their time. Mr. Burridge organized the league and the tournament for the District. Mrs. Burchell and Mrs. Jungen operated the canteen for the tournament.  Once again thank you to everyone for helping out.
Volleyball starts towards the end of October so students will have the opportunity to sign up shortly.
Terry Fox Run

Our annual Terry Fox Run took place on the afternoon of September 28th.  Through a coin drive the students raised about $1400.
Book Fair

Mrs. Pope organized a very successful book fair and was able to raise about $1,700.for new library books.  Thank you to everyone who supported the book fair. 

Animals on the Playground

For the safety of the children, before during and after school, no dogs are allowed on the playground.

Lost and Found
Our collections of coats, hats etc. are growing. If your child is missing any clothing, please come and check the lost and found box outside of the office.

Yours truly,

Pat Lang                                                       Dave Burridge

